
CAC
Citizens Advisory

Council

May 22, 2019

Citizens Advisory Council
to the Department of Environmental Protection

P.O. Box 8459 • Rachel Carson State Office Building

Harrisburg, PA 17105-8459 • 717-787-8171 • Fax 717-705-4980

Allegheny County
Cynthia Cairow
John J. Walliser, Esq

Bedford County
William Fink

Cumberland County
Duane Mowery
James Welty
R. Timothy Weston, Esq

Delaware County
James A. Schmid

Fayette County
John R. Over, Jr.

Greene County
Terry L. Dayton

Indiana County

John St. Glair

Philadelphia County
David Dunphy
Jerome Shabazz

Tioga County
Thaddeus K. Stevens

Washington County
Mark Caskey

Krishnan Ramamurthy
Director

Bureau of Air Quality
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Dear Mr. Ramamurthy:

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 7.6 of the Air Pollution Control Act, on May 7,
2019, staff from the Bureau of Air Quality briefed the Citizens Advisory Council's
(Council) Policy and Regulatory Oversight Committee (Committee) on the draft proposed
rulemaking for the Control of Emissions from Gasoline Dispensing Facilities (Stage I and
Stage II). The proposed rulemaking would require the decommissioning of Stage II
systems by December 31, 2022, while adding certain testing and monitoring requirements
from the Stage II program that provide protections against unwanted leaks from these
facilities.

On the recommendation of the Committee, Council voted at their May 22, 2019, meeting
to support the advancement of the above-referenced proposed rulemaking to the
Environmental Quality Board for action.

Council appreciates the Bureau's cooperation in providing detailed briefings on air
rulemakings. If you have any questions regarding Council's action on the above-
referenced rulemaking, please contact me at 717.787.8171 or by email at
ksalador@pa.gov.
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Keith J. Salador
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